Gilliam, Allen

From: Gilliam, Allen

Sent: Friday, September 02, 2011 2:14 PM

To: 'sthielemier@macleanfogg.com'

Cc: pocawater@suddenlinkmail.com; ‘jorrick@macleanfogg.com’; Jerry Poague - Poague &
Assoc. inc.

Subject: FW: AR0034835_MacLean ESNA (ARP001048) August 2011 revised TOMP Approval_
20110902

Steve,

Your updated Toxic Organic Management Plan (TOMP) was received, reviewed and is deemed satisfactory by this office
per the provisions under 40 CFR 433.12(b). This TOMP is more comprehensive than the old ’95 version and better
explains where MaclLean’s toxic organics are used, in what quantities they are kept on-site and how they are kept from
entering your regulated wastestream discharged to the City of Pocahontas’ sewage collection system.

This correspondence should be kept with your Pretreatment related documents as it is a requirement to obtain a letter
from the Control Authority (ADEQ) stating the TOMP developed and [to be] implemented by MaclLean satisfies your best
management plan regarding toxic organics (“the TOMP”).

In lieu of monitoring for the list of toxic organics in 40 CFR 433.11(e) you may continue to sign and certify, “Based on my
inquiry of the person or persons directly responsible for managing compliance with the permit limitation [or
pretreatment standard] for total toxic organics (TTO), | certify that, to the best of my knowledge and belief, no dumping
of concentrated toxic organics into the wastewaters has occurred since filing of the last discharge monitoring report. |
further certify that this facility is implementing the toxic organic management plan submitted to ADEQ".

Comments: 1) Figures 1 and 2 and the narrative description (page 4) of your processes submitted with the TOMP
indicated 10,000 gpd of dilution water is mixed with the regulated wastestream prior to sampling. Your previous three
(3) semi-annual reports have indicated a dilution volume closer to ~1,300 gpd from your two (2) non-contact cooling
water systems. Are dilution volumes in Figures 1 and 2 in error and need to be corrected? Apologies are extended if |
am missing something.

2) The sampling point should be clearly marked on Figure 2.

Volume corrections and the addition of the sampling point can be made to these Figures and resubmitted via a PDF
attachment.

If you have any comments, please feel free to contact this office.
Sincerely,

Allen Gilliam

ADEQ State Pretreatment Coordinator

501.682.0625

ec: William Daniel, City of Pocahontas Plant Manager and Jerry Pogue, Pogue and Assoc.

E:\NPDES\NPDES\Pretreatment\Reports



From: Thielemier, Steve [mailto:SThielemier@macleanfogg.com]
Sent: Thursday, September 01, 2011 3:19 PM

To: Gilliam, Allen

Cc: Orrick, Jeff

Subject: Revised TOMP

Allen here is the revised Toxic Organic Management Plan.

Maclean — ESNA
Steve Thielemier

The contents of this message may be privileged and confidential. Therefore, if this message has been received in error, please delete it without reading it. Your
receipt of this message is not intended to waive any applicable privilege. Please do not disseminate this message without the permission of the author.

Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail



